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September 25, 2023 
 
 
 
Dear MHCBE families, 
 
RE: Notice of Motion for New School Project 
 

This letter is being sent to all division families as a “Notice of Motion” for the construction of a 
new division school building. The Board of Trustees is scheduled to formally approve the 
construction of a new school building at the next public board meeting which will be held on 
Tuesday, October 10, 2023 at 4:30 p.m.  
 

Upon completion of the new school (anticipated in the fall of 2026) St. Francis Xavier School, St. 
Michael’s School and St. Mary’s School buildings will be closed and students will be relocated to 
the new facility. 
 

The new school building will be located on the current St. Francis Xavier School site (318 8th 
Street N.E.) adjacent to Monsignor McCoy High School. The division has submitted a request to 
Alberta Infrastructure that the new school building be constructed behind the current St. 
Francis Xavier School.  
 

The Board of Trustees is committed to regular communication with our stakeholders regarding 
the new school project and will share updates regularly on our division website. Please see the 
following links below to learn more.  

• Frequently Asked Questions 
• New School Project Updates 
• 2022-2025 Three-Year Capital Plan (Revised) 
• 2023-2026 Three-Year Capital Plan  

 

If you have questions about the new school project, please email 
newschoolproject@mhcbe.ab.ca or call our division office at 403-527-2292. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Dwayne Zarichny 
Superintendent of Schools 
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